
 March 23, 2022 

 Tes�mony of Delegate Marlon Amprey in support of HB 97 -  Workgroup on Black, La�no, 
 Asian American Pacific Islander, and Other Underrepresented Mental Health Professionals 

 Dear Chairwoman Kelley and Members of the Finance Commi�ee, 

 In the context of the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic as well as America’s most recent reckoning 
 with racial injus�ce, the mental health of our community must be at the forefront of our 
 conversa�ons. A Centers for Disease Control and Preven�on survey showed that in 2020, over 
 40% of Americans reported an adverse mental health condi�on. Minority groups have been 
 dispropor�onately impacted, with more Black respondents repor�ng suicidal idea�on and more 
 Hispanic respondents repor�ng symptoms of anxiety or depression than White respondents. 
 These findings point to an urgent need to address mental health in predominantly Black and 
 La�no communi�es. 

 Historically, Black, La�no, and other underrepresented minori�es (URM) are less likely than 
 Whites to access mental health services and are more likely to be hospitalized for psychiatric 
 condi�ons (indica�ng that they do not receive care un�l their illness has become advanced). 
 This is due to a myriad of reasons including structural inequi�es in terms of access to care, but 
 also due to historical and cultural factors that can confer unique challenges in the treatment of 
 URM pa�ents. For example, the American Psychological Associa�on has iden�fied racial trauma 
 as a poten�al precursor to the development of post-trauma�c stress disorder. Therefore, URM 
 pa�ents may be best treated by providers who share similar lived experiences and can offer 
 treatments rooted in cultural competency. Studies show that pa�ents who iden�fy as the same 
 race as their provider are more likely to report higher levels of trust in their care and spend 
 more �me with their provider. Despite this data that provides clear evidence for the power of 
 diversity in the mental health profession, only 2% of all current psychiatrists iden�fy as Black. 



 House Bill 97  is being introduced this session for the purpose of crea�ng a working group that 
 will develop plans to promote diversity among our mental health providers. This working group 
 will include academic leaders with special exper�se in diversity and inclusion and a diverse 
 group of mental health providers. The ul�mate goal of this working group is to develop a plan 
 that will bridge the current dispari�es between the racial and ethnic diversity of pa�ents and 
 the provider workforce. 

 Developing strategies to create a mental health workforce that is a reflec�on of the diversity 
 seen in our own community is a cri�cal first step in ensuring that minority groups have access to 
 op�mal mental health services for their unique needs. We have the chance to approve policy 
 that will create opportuni�es for URM pa�ents to have access to high quality care that truly 
 caters to their needs. Mental health is the cornerstone of our well-being, and we need to use an 
 evidence-based approach with equity at the center of the conversa�on in order to ensure that 
 our fellow community members feel fully supported. 

 I urge a favorable report on House Bill 97. 

 Respec�ully, 

 Delegate Marlon Amprey 
 40  th  Legisla�ve District  - MD 


